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LTD

77 Elmers End Road - London - SE20 7UU - Tel: 020 8778 6111 - Fax: 020 8778 5060 - E-mail: general@ddclimited.com





Dear Neighbour,






 

    11.4.16
Re: 259 – 263 Kentish Town Road, London NW5 2JT
Following the information pack dropped round by the owners, and the unplanned but disruptive works last week to set up security (to prevent return of squatters), I thought it would be helpful to write and introduce ourselves properly, as it will be us, as the builders, who will be most closely involved with yourselves in trying to make this project run with as little disruption as possible. 
DDC Ltd are a family run building firm with over 20 years’ experience of working in London, working with GMS Estates Ltd throughout this period and we are their preferred contractor for developments with difficult access, sensitive locations etc, as we work incredibly hard to mitigate the impact of the project to those living and working around the site.

Our Site Manager will be Matt Hamshere. Not only is he our most qualified, experienced and senior site manager, he is also a lovely guy, very approachable, and has been fully briefed on all the concerns that have been raised by the local residents. Matt will be on site each day and should you have any queries or concerns, you are welcome to speak with Matt during site hours on 07932 717423 or to contact myself at the office number shown above. 

In preparation for these works, a meeting was held with Bill Talbot of the Highways team, to

discuss the scaffolding and traffic management and we have then submitted a Construction 
Management Plan (CMP) to the Local Authority, containing important information in relation to the 
management of the works.
We would like to offer you the opportunity to review the CMP and to provide any feedback or queries you might have in relation to the proposals outlined within the document. The relevant information can be found within the following page of the Local Authority's website:
http://camdocs.camden.gov.uk/webdrawer/webdrawer.dll/webdrawer/search/rec&sm_ncontents=2015/1286/P&template=reclistplanning&rows=1000
(once link is opened you need to scroll down the documents until you get to the CMP and all the supporting info shown below).

The Local Authority have advised that the period for consultation on the Construction Management

Plan is 14 days. However, if after this date you have any queries or concerns in relation to the proposed works, please do not hesitate to contact me.
The site has been registered with the ‘Considerate Constructors Scheme’ (CCS) and we will also work with the guidelines set by Camden. The CCS carry out regular inspections to ensure we are taking all practical steps to minimise the disruption to others and to ‘keep us on our toes’!
From correspondence between some of you and GMS, I know that of particular concern is the blocking of the Crown Place and it has been muted that we would be best parking at the front of the site to offload, carry out clearances etc, but due to the proximity of the pedestrian crossing and bus stop, this is neither practical nor safe. Both the scaffolders and demolition contractors have advised that they will move vehicles when needed, though as I’m sure you’ll appreciate, there will be short periods where this may not be practical, particularly if a delivery vehicle has to put support legs down to then offload heavy materials onto the front gantry for example.
In order to erect scaffolding down Crown Place, it will mean that the very narrow pavement section will not be usable. I can advise that all companies with vehicles pertaining to our works and entering Crown Place will be advised that they need to notify the site manager in advance of arrival so banksmen can be ready, ensuring that as vehicles reverse in, there is no risk to either pedestrians using Crown Place or to those on Kentish Town Road.
Main works on site are due to start on Tues 3rd May and we are currently liaising with Camden over the start date for scaffolding. We do know from our initial meeting with highways that the initial basing out of the front gantry scaffold work must done over a Sat/Sun but all other works will be done in normal working hours.  
Please accept our assurances that we fully appreciate that this building phase will have a big impact on local residents, both from a noise and access point of view but every effort will be made to keep the impact of our works to a minimum and we would ask that if you have any concerns or queries you do let us know and we will seek to address them as best we can.
Kindest Regards
Liz King
Project Manager

lking@ddclimited.com
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